
 
POLICY REVISION COMMENTS 

     DOC 490.700 Transgender, Intersex, &/or 
Non-Binary Housing and Supervision 

 
  

The Office of the Corrections Ombuds urges the Department of Corrections to 
halt its policy revision process until the integrity of its stakeholdering efforts can 
be demonstrated to incarcerated individuals, the public, and this office.  

 
Comments Submitted 2/7/2023 

 
The Office of the Corrections Ombuds supports the Department of Correction’s 
efforts to improve the DOC 490.700 Transgender, Intersex, and/or Non-Binary 
Housing and Supervision Policy.  

 
DIRECTIVE:  
  
I.B 

Instead of “preferred pronouns,” the OCO suggests using the word “pronouns” or the 

term “correct pronouns.” The term “preferred pronouns” is being phased out across 

Washington State government documents. 

I.E 

The OCO urges the department to clarify how these records will be destroyed/deleted 

when the person is no longer under the jurisdiction of the department. 

V.B. 2. a. 
The OCO suggests DOC 320.255 Restrictive Housing Reviews be documented in the 

Custody Facility Plan (CFP). 

             

            
      


